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Mr. Pierre Giroux, Alternate Representative of Canada to the Organization of American States (OAS) and Chair of the Working Group, called the meeting to order and presented the order of business (document CAAP/GT/RVPP-44/09) for consideration.  It was adopted without changes.

Before proceeding to the items on the order of business, the Chair informed the Working Group that a meeting of regional coordinators had decided to continue with the implementation of resolution CP/RES. 965, and that a decision was taken to conduct an evaluation of the implementation of that resolution within a one-month period. 

1. Discussion on realignment: Financing of the Regular Fund budget
To begin discussing the issue, Ambassador Frank Almaguer, Secretary for Administration and Finance, presented document CAAP/GT/RVPP-43/10, explaining that it was an information document produced in response to the request for information on financing of the Regular Fund of the Organization. Ambassador Almaguer referred to the Regular Fund financing for the last 10 years, as indicated by the information contained in the reference document, as well as funding received for each year (2000 – 2009). He also presented information on contributions of external funds received from member states, permanent observers, and other agencies, indicating that those funds were used to finance specific activities and projects. 

Before offering the floor to delegations, the Working Group Chair observed that the Secretariat had explored various alternatives to finance the Regular Fund income, explaining that the discussion was specifically intended to consider whether there were other alternative sources of income to finance the Regular Fund. In that regard, the Chair asked three questions: 1) Noting that there was a difference between indirect cost recovery (ICR) of FEMCIDI and that of funds received, the Chair asked what would be the impact if all the ICR rates were increased to 15%; 2) With reference to the review of the member state quotas, would that affect revenue over the next three years and beyond?; and 3) What possibility was there of a quota for permanent observers? How much income could that generate? 

The member state delegations asked questions and made suggestions to the Chair and the Secretariat concerning the document presented and the proposals put forth by the Chair. The delegation of the United States asked the Secretariat to prepare a set of options for the 2011 budget taking into consideration the fact that not all countries had yet completed the priority-setting exercise. The delegation of the United States also touched on the possibility of gradually introducing topics according to the level of priority the states attached to them – pursuing certain higher-priority activities in 2011, and introducing those of lesser priority thereafter.  On the issue of options to be presented, the delegate of Mexico requested that these options also include reduced operating costs. 

The delegations also commented on the variations in the contributions of other organizations, noting that in some years, those contributions constituted a very large percentage of the Regular Fund budget, and that in other years such contributions were much lower.  They also discussed the issue of the difference between funds budgeted and the funds collected, indicating that the difference represented a surplus for the Organization.  The states asked the Secretariat for clarification on the issue.  The Secretariat explained that this “surplus” was what constituted the reserve fund, which has been used to finance part of the budget over the last 3 years, and other expenses (as detailed in resolution CP/RES. 831 of 2002). In this regard, the Secretariat promised to do a detailed report on those variations. 

Member states also expressed views on the possibility of quota payments by permanent observers, with the delegation of Brazil specifically requesting more information on the subject matter and asking the Secretariat for background information on this situation and whether there were any other regional political organizations with observer countries that make quota payments to the regular fund. The delegations in attendance also expressed their reservations about the issue of contributions by permanent observers, saying it would be granting powers and authority that were the exclusive prerogative of member states.  The delegations further explained that such contributions could distort the internal political processes of member states as well as the Organization’s agenda and hemispheric priorities.  The member states agreed that core funding should be based on regular contributions from member states and not with funding from observer states.  The delegations also commented on the receipt of specific funds and the effect of such contributions on the Organization’s agenda.
The Secretariat explained the formula established in 2007 for the calculation of quotas and percentages corresponding to each member state, and indicated that the review that is due in 2011 would not revise the formula per se, but rather would be reviewing the data used to calculate the percentages for each member state. On the matter of quotas, the Secretariat recalled that organizations like IICA and the United Nations had quotas for their observer states. The delegations present, however, had requested information on regional political organizations like the OAS. 

The Secretariat also referred to the indirect cost recovery (ICR) and the high cost that external resource management implied for the Organization.  The Secretariat also explained the difference in ICR for FEMCIDI and for other funds received, indicating that when it was established, the ICR rate for FEMCIDI was set at 15% and an ICR policy was subsequently established for the other funds received, using the rates of 11% and 12%.
With respect to the options for presenting the 2011 budget, the Secretariat noted that it was part of the exercise that was being undertaken by the Working Group, taking into account precisely the priority-setting exercise.  The delegations backed the proposal to prepare different options (scenarios) for the 2011 budget, stressing the importance of taking the priority-setting exercise into account. In this regard, delegations underscored the importance of having all of the member countries’ replies, in order to ensure the exercise is valid. The Permanent Representative of Grenada called for greater flexibility in the date of delivery of results. The delegations present agreed that more time should be given to states that were still awaiting delivery of the outcome of the exercise of setting priorities, which must be presented and explained to the policy-making body, for the member states to do the study together and take the appropriate decisions.
The delegation of Saint Kitts and Nevis requested reports on the meetings that were being held, in order to ensure that the priorities of all member states were being reflected at all the meetings. This request was supported by the delegation of Grenada.  Accordingly, the Chair stated that he would forward a report to the Working Group once all scheduled meetings were completed.
As there were no further comments from delegations, the Chair concluded by saying that the delegations present had agreed that no quota for permanent observers should be considered, and that the debate on financing the Regular Fund remained open.
2. Discussion on realignment: Review of the budgetary cycle
As the meeting ran out of time to address the topic, the Chair decided to postpone the consideration of this issue until the next meeting of the Working Group, scheduled for March 23.

3. Other business
There being no further comments, the meeting was adjourned.
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